FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
August 21, 2018
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Bob McCarthy (BM)

Absent:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Powell (KP)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Other:

GC started by saying on 7/23 they had a joint meeting with the BOS to discuss with Tony Roselli the FY17 audit.  It was a really good discussion mostly focusing on the troubles in the Treasurers' office.  There is a lack of reconcilliation from that office causing reporting to be far behind.  The clerk has resigned from that office and they are looking to fill the position.  They are working on a scope of services for a consultant to be brought in to get the office back up to par.  A first draft was rejected and the second draft is being worked on and there should be something in place in the next couple of weeks.  They asked about the audit committee and Tony said it was a good idea and many other towns have one.  The consultant is going to be very expensive so we may have to look for funding at a town meeting.  BM said this should be a priority..



GC touched on liaison assignments and said all were comfortable.



GC distributed a list of Tuesdays for the rest of FY19.  He wants to start working on a schedule as soon as he has budget guidelines from the administrator.  He still wants to grooup like departments together.  The smaller departments may not need to be present for discussion if they have no major issues to discuss.  



BM distributed a hand out from the Highway Department that he asked for detailing what they do, wants and needs in both equipment and staffing, a list of current staffing and equipment and a comparison of prior years staffing and equipment.  It also detailed issues with the building and what may need to be done in the future, possibly a new building.  GC said he would love to see this from all departments and it is a good start for the FY20 budget discussions.  



GC also wants to bring up during budget discussion with the COA and Assessors a part of the Municipal Modernization Act where people can work for a break in their assessments.  This is working well in other towns and will need more research to look into the liability and time needed for organizing and monitoring.



GC set the next meeting tentative for September 11th.  If no meeting is needed, we will postpone to October where we will hopefully have info from the adminstrator to start scheduling budgets.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on September 11th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

